PUBLIC NOTICE FOR APPOINTMENT OF 
NEW MAGISTRATE JUDGE
Circuit Court Judge John Broden is seeking applicants for the position of Magistrate of the St. Joseph Circuit Court.  The new Magistrate position has opened upon the announcement of the retirement of Honorable Andre B. Gammage, effective May 5, 2025. Magistrate Gammage has served the St. Joseph Circuit Court honorably and diligently for the past 12 years, he will be missed. We wish him luck in his future endeavors. The Circuit Court is happy to announce that the Honorable Julie P. Verheye will be moving to Mishawaka to preside over his caseload.
The open Magistrate position will serve the Circuit Court in its Civil Protective Order Division. This docket has felony cases, civil proceeding cases, and a high volume of Civil Protection Order case filings made in person and through e-filing.
Applicants must be a resident of St. Joseph County, a graduate of an accredited law school, and admitted to the practice of law and in good standing with Supreme Court of Indiana. Experience with domestic relations and criminal practice is highly preferred.

Interested individuals should send a letter of application along with a resume and any other supporting documentation to:





Elizabeth Wilson




Court Administrator, St. Joseph Circuit Court





Courthouse 1, Room 223




101 South Main Street





South Bend, IN 46601





E-mail: ewilson@sjcindiana.gov
All applications must be received by March 24, 2025, at 12:00 o’clock P.M. and will remain confidential.
